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August 31, 2021 
VIA OVERNIGHT MAIL 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 

Village of Williamsville 
Village Planning Board, Chairperson Alexander 
c/o Tim Masters, Village Code Enforcement Officer 
5565 Main Street 
Williamsville, NY  14221 
tmasters@village.williamsville.ny.us 

Re: 255 Evans Street - Drexel Hill Apartments 

Dear Chairperson Alexander: 

Barclay Damon LLP represents Drexel Hill Apartments LLC (“Applicant”), record owner 
of 255 Evans Street, SBL 69.13-2-59 in Village of Williamsville (“Property”), with respect to 
Applicant’s redevelopment of the Property.   In follow up the July 21, 2021 Site Plan Application 
and our appearance before this Planning Board on August 2, 2021, Applicant encloses nine copies 
of each of the following: 

1. Revised Site Plan (C-100) 
The Revised Site Plan includes proposal of 5’ wide concrete sidewalks on 
the Property, including within the existing apartment development in an 
effort to enhance inter-development connectivity.  A sidewalk adjacent to 
Evans Street was considered; however, because of the multiple mature trees 
facing Evans Street, and the utilities within the right of way area, installation 
of the sidewalk is not feasible. 
 

2. Landscape Plan (L-100) 
The Landscape Plan details numerous new plantings, such as 17 new red 
maple trees, including 4 to adjacent to Evans Street to supplement existing 
mature tree coverage, as well as14 Crabapple trees and multiple shrubs 
 

3. Lighting Plan (LP-100) 
The Lighting Plan adds two new light poles to the Property, and generally 
maintains existing lighting conditions. 

 
 Further, Applicant sincerely investigated the possibility of revising the site plan, so as to 
locate the two 3-story, 7-unit townhouse buildings along Evans Street.  However, locating those 
buildings adjacent to Evans Street would result in the loss of multiple mature trees along Evans 
Street and exacerbation of existing interior traffic circulation issues that the Property 
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redevelopment seeks to fix. 
 

We look forward to continuing our discussing on this project with the Board at the next 
meeting.  Please reach out to me with any questions.  Thank you for your consideration. 

 
 
Very truly yours, 

 
Jeffery D. Palumbo 

 
JDP:amg 
Enclosures 
 
cc: 
(via e-mail only)
  

Matt Etu, Village Trustee and Planning Board Liaison
Matt Green 
Bryan Green 
Chris Wood 
Patrick Sheedy, Jr. 

 








